

**Minutes of the Meeting of Ruan Lanihorne Parish Council held in The Reading Room
on Wednesday 4th July 2018 at 7.00pm**

Present: Councillors G Adams, D Dingle, P Farr, D Giles (Chairman), C Martin & G Pring

In Attendance: Tomas Hill (Clerk), Julian German CC

95/18 APOLOGIES

None

96/18 DISPENSATION OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS (DPI),
DECLARATION OF OTHER SIGNIFICANT INTERESTS (OSI) & DECLARATION OF
ANY GIFTS OVER £25

None.

97/18 OPEN FORUM – PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None.

98/18 CORNWALL COUNCILLOR

Cllr German reported that the Roseland were being considered as the pilot area for Cornwall Council's Environmental Growth Strategy.

Cllr Giles asked about the recycling of black plastic pots, however, according to Cllr German they cannot be recycled at present. Cllr German thought the Roseland Garden Centre would be happy to take them.

Cllr Giles asked regarding the difference between holiday lets and second homes in how waste is collected. Cllr German stated that holiday lets being a business should have a waste transfer licence.

99/18 MINUTES OF THE LAST ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING OF 6th JUNE 2018

Cllr Pring proposed, seconded by Cllr Farr and the Council **resolved** that the minutes were a true and accurate record of the previous meeting.

100/18 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Per 86/18 an initial meeting regarding the proposed Emergency Plan would take place in September due to forthcoming holidays.

101/18 CORRESPONDENCE

None not already on the agenda.

102/18 HIGHWAYS AND PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY

Cllr Egerton wrote to neighbouring parishes regarding his desire using Community Network Panel funding to address issues on the Probus bypass. He seeks a speed reduction from 60mph to 50mph and average speed cameras.

No resolution was forthcoming at this stage, however, the Clerk would report back the general feeling of Council would be to support his proposal in principle but not a reduction to

50mph over all of the road. The Council feel that more speed enforcement is necessary and should be raised at the next community police meeting.

The Chair reported that he had met with Adrian Hosking from Cornwall Council regarding the various highway issues and suggested placing circular 30mph signs on the road as opposed to 'slow' signs at both ends of the Ruan Laniorne village.

103/18 FINGERPOST SIGNS

The Clerk reported that he had made contact with Viv Bidgood regarding fingerpost maintenance. They are not considered part of highway signage, however, Cormac may be able to assist given their historic status. Viv Bidgood requested photographs of the fingerposts to assess their condition in the first instance.

Cllr Giles volunteered to take the photographs.

104/18 REMEMBRANCE SERVICE

The Clerk reported that St. Rumon's Church have invited a representative of the Council to lay a wreath on behalf of the Council and have invited all Councillors to attend.

Cllr Farr proposed, seconded by Cllr Adams and the Council **resolved** that the Council pay £50.00 for a wreath purchasing a Type F wreath from the Royal British Legion and that the Chair lay the wreath on behalf of the Council at the Remembrance Service.

105/18 READING ROOM

The Clerk reported that he had received a rough draft of the grant application and asked various questions to inform a more substantive draft.

106/18 NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME

The principle of the scheme was discussed but Councillors felt that members of public effectively already acted as a Neighbourhood Watch Scheme and should report matters directly to the police. No further action was felt necessary.

107/18 FINANCE

The Clerk presented a monthly budget monitoring report.

Cllr Farr proposed, seconded by Cllr Pring and the Council **resolved** to sign cheques per the July budget monitoring report inset box entitled 'cheques for signing' to the total sum of £386.38

108/18 REPORTS FROM MEETINGS ATTENDED BY COUNCILLORS

None.

109/18 FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

September meeting.

The meeting closed at 20:32 pm.

Date of next meeting – 1st August 2018 at Reading Room at 7.00pm

Signed as a true record of the meeting.

Chairman